
January 28, 2002 
 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 28th day of January, 2002, in the west conference room of the County Office Building by 
Vice-Chairman DeWayne Beggs.  Roll was called by Kerrie Hudson, Chief Deputy County 
Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
DeWayne Beggs, Vice-Chairman 
Leon Barnard, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
Leroy Krohmer, Member 
 
Chairman George Skinner and Secretary Dorinda Harvey were absent. 
 
Others present were:  Tammy Howard and Donna Roberts.  
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of January 14, 2002, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Denise Heavner moved that the minutes be approved.  Bill 
Graves seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  DeWayne Beggs, yes; Leon Barnard, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, 
yes; Rhonda Hall, abstain, Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Bill Graves moved, seconded by Rhonda Hall, to approve the following Transfers of 
Appropriation: 

a. From General Government Maintenance & Operation, R2, $13,610.00, to 
Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 

 
The vote was:  DeWayne Beggs, yes; Leon Barnard, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, 
yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
A discussion took place as to new legislation that can be sent through your E-mail and it can 
also be accessed through the CODA web-site. 
 
Saundra DeSelms and Denise Heavner asked that any transfers on the phone be 
acknowledged before you hang up because that line might be busy that it was transferred to 
and you leave the person calling just hanging out there. 
 
Kerrie Hudson stated that Deanna Fogleman with Nutrition Aging Services at 329 S. Peters 
has asked for help to deliver meals.  This can be done during lunch hours and it takes about 
30 to 40 minutes to deliver 5 to 6 meals.  
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Bill Graves stated that he had heard of new legislation that is a house bill that would reduce 
all public officials pay by 10%. 
Denise Heavner asked if she could have the number of that bill because she could not find it. 
Leroy Krohmer stated that would be a good bill if the public officials could fix the 
legislatures salary also. 
Denise stated there are a lot of bills about the Assessor’s Office.  They are about exemptions, 
and freezes of valuation and that would affect the whole county.  Some of them would be 
going into effect next year and would basically take away all of the county’s growth. More 
discussion took place as far as valuations and how it would affect schools, city and towns and 
that they need to get involved. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Bill Graves seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  DeWayne Beggs, yes; Leon Barnard, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, 
yes; Rhonda Hall, yes, Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 


